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2023 5-Year Review for Central California Coast Coho Salmon - Errata 
 
 
On May 2, 2023 National Marine Fisheries Service’s West Coast Region published the most 
recent 5-year review for Central California Coast (CCC) coho salmon. Upon later review of the 
published document it was noted that two citations were incorrect: 
 

1) The citation SWFSC 2022 was incorrectly listed in the references section as:  
 
SWFSC (Southwest Fisheries Science Center). 2022. DRAFT Viability assessment for 
Pacific salmon and steelhead listed under the Endangered Species Act: Southwest. 22 
February 2022 Report to National Marine Fisheries Service – West Coast Region from 
Southwest Fisheries Science Center, Fisheries Ecology Division 110 McAllister Way, 
Santa Cruz, California 95060 
 
This was intended to cite to the final assessment document from July of 2022, and should 
read: 
 
SWFSC (Southwest Fisheries Science Center). 2022. Viability assessment for Pacific 
salmon and steelhead listed under the Endangered Species Act: Southwest. 11 July 2022 
Report to National Marine Fisheries Service – West Coast Region from Southwest 
Fisheries Science Center, Fisheries Ecology Division 110 McAllister Way, Santa Cruz, 
California 95060. 

 
2) The citation to 64 FR 56253 on page 48 of the document is incorrect; the correct citation 

where the referenced language is found is 64 FR 50414 (Endangered and Threatened 
Species; Threatened Status for Two Chinook Salmon Evolutionarily Significant Units 
(ESUs) in California) which was published on September 16, 1999.  
 
The citation in the references section also should have been:  
 
64 FR 50414. Endangered and Threatened Species; Threatened Status for Two Chinook 
Salmon Evolutionarily Significant Units (ESUs) in California. Federal Register 64 FR 
50394-50415.  
 

We regret any confusion these errors may have caused. These corrections have no impact on the 
analyses, conclusions, or recommendations presented in the 5-year review. 


